
Mark Your Calendar for a Special Event! 
 

On Sunday February 14th (Valentine’s Day), the Reedsville Lions  
Club is holding a Sweetheart Dinner and dance, at Redeckers Rustic  
Inn in Kellnersville, WI.  A Chicken and Ham dinner will be at noon 
and is followed by a dance from 1:30 to 4:30pm.  Music will be  

provided by the Jerry Krueger Band. 
 

Tickets are available from Lion Members or by calling Lion  
Joe at 754-4214, Lion Bob at 756-9320, Lion Jim at 754-4918  

or lion Bob at 588-0507.  Dinner and Dance tickets are $20.00 each, 
Dance only tickets are $5.00 each, Door prizes, raffles and  

other contests will be available. 
 

Proceeds will be used for Reedsville Lions activities which include; 
Wisconsin Lions Camp (for youth and adults with special needs), 

Leader Dog, eyeglasses (local and international), Badger  
Boy sponsorship, Local High School Scholarships, Halloween  
Party, Reedsville Citizen of the year, Diabetes Education and  

many other local projects. 

Reedsville Lioness Annual Chili Supper 
On Friday, January 15th, the Reedsville Lioness will 
be having their 9th annual Chili Supper at the  

Reedsville Elementary School.  Serving will be from 
4:00 to 8:00 p.m.  All your can eat chili is $3.00 and 
grilled cheese sandwiches are $2.50.  This event is 
held in conjunction with the Reedsville vs. Brillion 
boys basketball game in Reedsville.  All proceeds 
from this event go towards the Reedsville Lioness 
Scholarship Fund.  The 2009 recipient of the Lioness 
Scholarship was Jennifer Brochtrup, a graduating 
senior from Reedsville, who now attends the  

University of Wisconsin in Madison.  It is the hope of 
the Lioness that more people from Reedsville and the 
surrounding area would patronize this worthwhile 
event.  If you have never tasted the Lioness "secret 
recipe" chili, perhaps now is the time to do so and  

enjoy the basketball game between  
Reedsville and Brillion after. 
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Reedsville Knights of Columbus 

Free Throw Contest 

Reedsville Knights of Columbus Council 
No: 5798 will hold its annual Free Throw 
Contest on January 9, 2010.  The contest 
will be held at the Reedsville High School 

starting at 9am.  It is open to boys and girls, 
ages 10 to 14 as of January 1, 2010.  First, 
second and third place trophies will be 
awarded in each age group and gender.  

This contest is FREE and all  
boys and girls are welcome. 

The Knights of Columbus Free Throw 
Championship is sponsored annually  
with winners progressing through local,  

district, and state competition.   
Entry forms will be available at the  
school the day of the contest.   

Christmas Tree Pick Up 
is January 9th, 2010. 
Sponsored by the  

Reedsville Betterment  
Association. 

Reedsville Sportsmen’s Club  

6th Annual Rabbit Hunt and Pig Roast 

Saturday, January 9th 
Registration for Rabbit Tournament is  
Friday, January 8th, 5pm - 9pm. 

Pig Roast starts at NOON on Saturday.   
The public is welcome.   
Carry outs available. 

For more information call  
Gerald Fischer - 901-3907 

 

TAKE A LOOK AT  

WHAT IS GOING ON AROUND  

THE VILLAGE. 



Need A HAND THIS WINTER? 
We can help with your driveway and sidewalk  
snow removal within the village of Reedsville. 

Reasonable Rates 

McCoy’s Lawn Care  
754-4194 

The Village Voice and Your Next Newsletter 
Your Village Voice is always welcome!  

The deadline for the February Reedsville News will be  
January 22nd. Submissions must be in writing or e-mail  
and should include contact information.  Your Village Voice  
is welcome!  Do you have an announcement from your family  
(new addition, anniversary, wedding, etc.), your business, or  
organization?  Do you have a “Thumbs Up or Thumbs Down”,  
or something to add to the Community Calendar?  Please submit  
your news or opinion to the below contact and include your  

contact information.   

Reedsville News 
217 Menasha St. 

Reedsville, WI 54230 
ragd@reedsville.org   

Jefferson “JC” Haupt Memorial BenefitJefferson “JC” Haupt Memorial BenefitJefferson “JC” Haupt Memorial BenefitJefferson “JC” Haupt Memorial Benefit    
 

Jefferson “JC” lost his life on October 17th, 2009 in a 

tragic ATV accident.  JC was 14 years old and in 8th 

grade at Reedsville Middle School.  He loved playing on 

the Reedsville Flames football team and had many good 

friends in school.  JC had a smile you couldn’t forget and 

a big heart ready to help anyone that needed it.    

JC was also a donor helping 60 people. 

 

There is a benefit in JC’s name planned to help  

alleviate medical and funeral expenses.  A committee  

has been formed to raise money for the family,  

and for a memorial scholarship in JC’s name  

to be given out at Reedsville High School. 

 

A benefit is being planned for January 16th, 2010January 16th, 2010January 16th, 2010January 16th, 2010 at  

the Reedsville Fire Station from 4:00 p.m. until midnight. 

There will be food, beverages, music, silent auction and 

bucket raffles.  Raffle tickets are also available for  

purchase from the individuals below.  Please help us  

raise money for JC’s family.  Along with his parents, he  

is survived by 4 sisters and a little brother.  If you can 

help in any way for this benefit please contact one  

of the following people: 
Sue Haese: 920-754-4811 * Tracy Hassemer: 920-242-1950 

Jan Willems: 920-754-4561 * Carmen Davis: 920-901-8457 

 

Any checks can be made out to the Jefferson Haupt  

Memorial Fund. If you have a donation for the silent  

auction or bucket raffle, you can call any of the above 

individuals. If you would like to donate your time to help 

with the benefit that would also be greatly appreciated. 

Thank You! 

Winter Archery League 
Reedsville Sportsmen's Club 

Open and League Shooting 

Starting at 6pm 
January 5th & 7th Open Shooting 

League starts Tuesday, January 12th. 
League shooting will be on Tuesdays 

and Thursdays for ten weeks. 
$45 for adults 
$20 for juniors 

 
All league shooters must be  

members of our club.  Any questions 
please contact John at 754-452l7. 

Essential Technologies 

 

Computer Sales and Service 

Cell Phones & Accessories 
820 West Ryan St. 

Brillion, 920-756-2800 

Expanding your world 

Good to Know 
The Postal Service depends on you meet postal requirements 
regarding delivery and collection of mail to curbside boxes.  

Please keep the full approach and exits to your mailbox 

clear. There should be a 30ft path from the approach or 

an entrance point to the exit point of your mail box, so a 

car can move close to your mailbox and out smoothly.  

Removing trash cans, snow, vehicles and any other objects 
from the mailbox area allows the carrier to deliver your mail 

safely and efficiently without exiting the vehicle.   
Your cooperation in this matter is sincerely appreciated.   

If you have any questions, please contact us.   
Thank you - Your Postmaster. 



Recycling Workshop 

633 Manitowoc Street 

920-754-4021 

 

Hours:  Mon - Fri 

           8 - 5 

        Top Prices Paid 

Notes from the Village Hall 
 

Payment of Property Taxes:  Real Estate and personal property tax 
payments can be made in person at the Reedsville Municipal Building 
during normal business hours.  Payments may also be made by sending 

a check to the following:  Reedsville Municipal Building, Tax  
Collection, 217 Menasha St., Reedsville, WI  54230-8597.  A receipt 

will be sent back only if you have included a self-addressed stamped 

envelop.  All first installment taxes are due by January 31, 2010.   
The Village appreciates all taxes be paid by check or money  

order made payable to the Village of Reedsville 

 

Cat & Dog Licenses are due on or before April 1, 2010.  
 Unspayed females and unneutered males are $10.00 each.  Spayed  

females and neutered males are $5.00 each.  You must show proof of a 
valid rabies shot.  Please make out a separate check for the  

licenses as it goes into a different account. 
 

Clerk/Treasurer’s Office Hours:  Monday thru Friday, 8:00 AM to 
3:00 PM .  The Clerk-Treasurer office will be closed at noon  
on December 31st, and all day January 1st, for the Holidays. 

 
Snow & Ice Removal:  The owner or occupant of any lot abutting on  
a public sidewalk shall clear their sidewalk of snow within twenty-four 
(24) hours after a snowfall and keep the same free of ice.  If such snow 
or ice is not removed as required herein, the Street Commissioner shall 
cause the same to be done and the cost thereof assessed against the 

property owner pursuant to Sec. 66.60(16), WI Stat. 
 

Christmas Tree Pick-up is scheduled for Saturday, January 9, 2010.  
This is being done by the Reedsville Betterment Club.  If you have a 
question or would like to assist with this, please contact Leroy or Judy 

Stahl. 
 

Garbage Collection during the holidays will be Saturday, December 
26, 2009 and Saturday, January 2, 2010.  It will resume its normal  

collection on Friday, January 8, 2010. 
 

Recycling Pick-Up:  January 8th & 22nd 
 

Nomination Papers for Trustee can be picked up at the  
Clerk/Treasurer’s office during normal business hours.  The  

completed forms need to be returned on or before January 5, 2010. 

Adopt-A-Hydrant 

The winter months bring a special concern to the 
Reedsville Fire Department.  Winter snowfall with 
the plowing of snow can often hide fire hydrants   
under a large amount of snow making them difficult 
to find quickly.  In the event of a fire, firefighters 
have to locate and shovel out fire hydrants before 
hooking up to them.  Precious time is lost.                    
Please don’t let your neighborhood                                 

fire hydrant remain “undercover”. 

The hydrants are normally cleaned out by the Village 
Street Department, but due to budget and time              
restraints it can go several days before being                      

cleaned out.  We are asking that you help protect 
yourself and your neighbor by “adopting” the              
fire hydrant closest to your residence or                        

business and keep it clear of snow. 

We need a 3 foot clearance on all sides.  When   
shoveling snow please be aware of vehicle traffic.  
Do not stand in the street and be careful not to       

slip and fall out into the roadway.   

If you notice a hydrant that needs to be cleaned     
out, and are unable to “adopt” it, please contact       
the Village Street Department at 754-4371, so       

they can take care of it.   

Wishing you a Blessed and Safe 2010! 

Reedsville Fire Department  

Hello from the Reedsville Police Department 
As 2010 begins I would like to say thank you for the very warm welcome I have 
received. I have met some of our residents and look forward to meeting many 
more in the year to come.  2009 saw some changes to the police department 
with the main goal being to serve the Village of Reedsville to the best of our 
abilities. We are hoping 2010 brings continued opportunities to serve you.  If 
you have an organization or event that you would like myself or one of the  

officers  to speak at or would like the opportunity to get to know us or ask us 
any questions you may have please feel free to give our office a call and we can 
set up a time to meet with you.  (920) 754-4656.   We hope you have a very  

safe and happy start to this New Year. 
-Chief Jo Ann Mignon 



LAKE TOWN AND COUNTRY 
 

WHO NEEDS 4++ GARAGE STALLS?????  
Price includes extra lots, making this total over 1/2 acre.  

Definitely priced to make it worth your while to make any needed repairs. 
Some beautiful woodwork remained untouched through the years! Newer 
kitchen cabinetry, plus a fresh coat of paint in some of the rooms. Two  
garages, each a  2 1/2 car.  At $59,900, you should not be renting!  

Fair Market  Value Assessment at over $90,000!!! 
 

5.3 ACRE MINI FARM with a 3 bedroom ranch style home. Hardwood floors 
in the living room plus the 3 bedrooms. Formal dining room plus an eat in 
kitchen, which is not always the case in ranch style homes. First floor utility 
area. New roof, circuit breakers and well.  Sellers will install a new septic.  

Now priced at $149,900 
 

THRIVING BAR business, on one country acre. Kitchen is up to state code, so 
let your culinary skills earn you money! Dining room seats up to 100. Living 
quarters are included and could be easily expanded into 5 more rooms upstairs. 
Eight windows just replaced, and one more is coming! Zoning would allow 

many types of business, so let your dreams become reality.  
Priced at more than $30,000 below Fair Market Value. 

 
CALL COLLEEN KORINEK AT (920)732-3187 FOR FACT SHEETS  
AND/OR PICTURES FORTHESE OR ANY OTHER LISTINGS  

FOR SALE BY OTHER REALTORS. 

Don't forget the $8000 stimulus money has been extended,  
and there is $6500 available now, to existing home owners too!  

Call for details. 

Lexi’s Family Daycare 
Openings for all ages 

Reedsville/Whitelaw area  
2 miles north of Hwy 10. 
Hours 6:30am - 5pm  
Monday - Friday 
6 years experience 
References available 
For more information  
Please call 754-4324 

AUTOIMMUNE DISORDERS 
In autoimmune disorders the white blood 
cells are producing antibodies that attack 
various tissues of the body, usually in the 
nerves, glands, joints or digestive tract.   

For starters, people can be  
genetically susceptible to autoimmune  
disorders.  We know that women are  
more likely than men to suffer  

autoimmune disorders, as 75% of the 23.5 
million autoimmune sufferers are 

women. Common autoimmune disorders 
are:  Multiple sclerosis, Amyotrophic  
Lateral Sclerosis (ALS), Fibromyalgia, 
Rheumatoid arthritis, Systemic Lupus 
Eyrthematosus, Hashimoto's Thyroiditis, 
and others that are considered to be  
autoimmune in nature.  There is no  
blanket therapy for all autoimmune  

disorders.  However, the following eight 
natural therapies have helped people with 

autoimmune disorders. 
Therapy #1 - Feed yourself right by  

getting rid of all high-glycemic carbs in 
your diet.  And by eating good fats such as 

Super Omega 3. 
Therapy #2 - Heal your digestive tract with 

enzymes such as Proactazyme Plus. 
Therapy #3 - Rebuild exhausted adrenal 

glands with Adrenal Support or  
Pantothenic Acid. 

Therapy #4 - Cool the fires of oxidative 
stress and inflammation with Thai Go  

Therapy #5 - Avoid immune stimulants such 
as echinacea, etc. 

Therapy #6 - Get moving with gentle  
exercising such as walking,  swimming, etc. 

Therapy #7 - Detoxify with Heavy  
Metal Detox . 

Therapy #8 - Heal your emotional wounds 
by being gentle with yourself. 

 
For more information and a free newsletter 

on this topic, contact me at:   
Roadway To Health 
Mary Ellen Kiel 
920-772-4135 

maryellen@mynsp.com 
www.mynsp.com/maryellen 

 
January specials - Any of the mentioned 
products in the newsletter - 25% off  

the retail price. 

Meadow Brook Court 
North 6th Street 

Several Nice Sites Available 
One Home for Sale 

If interested please call owner,  
Ron Urban - 920-754-4508 

Support your local schools 

and businesses with your 

presence and participation.   

Together we will  

succeed.   



The Panther Pride Club News 
The PPC hopes a good holiday season was had by all and everyone has been able to 
keep somewhat warm this winter. 2009 is in the past and 2010 is sure to start picking 
up speed in that direction as well. Internal news; both the President and Vice President 
of the club recently had knee replacement surgeries, any help with the below listed 
events would be greatly appreciated. Thank you to everyone who has supported the 
PPC in the past through volunteering and concession purchases, Go Panthers. 

Current officers:     PPC 2009 donations as of 12/19/09 

John Ambrosius       

President      junior class fund   $300 

Email: johna@belmark.com   Yearbook/School nwsppr  $300 
Telephone: 920-864-2105    Volleyball Fund   $375 
      General School Fund  $50 
Rick Rosenbaum    Towel Warmer/Athletic Dept $500 
Vice President     Girls Softball Radar Gun $500 

Email: rick094@centurytel.net   FCCLA    $250 

Telephone: 920-864-2741    FBLA                                                $125 

      Girls Softball              $375  

Betty Rosenbaum    Girls Track                                      $425 

Secretary     Boy’s Basket Ball  $500 

Telephone: 920-864-2741    Cross Country   $250 

      Girls Basketball   $125 

Vicki Ambrosius    TOTAL TO DATE                         $4075 

Treasurer  

Email: Ambrofmly@netscape.com 

Telephone: 920-864-2105 

 

Becky Rosenbaum 

Board member at large 

Telephone:  920-864-2741 

 

 

Website; http://www.pantherprideclub.com/ 

Upcoming events where volunteers are needed: 

Girls BB           Friday             Jan. 8th 
Girls BB           Tuesday          Jan 12th 
Girls BB           Monday           Feb. 15th 
Boys BB          Tuesday           Jan 26th 
Boys BB          Tuesday           Feb. 16th 

SUNRISE HORSE FARM 

We would like to take this opportunity to share about our program. 
Our mission statement is:  Encouraging youth to find hope in tomorrow 

 
The farm aims to reach out to area children and teens that need a place to be accepted and find hope. 
Children learn responsibility by grooming and feeding the horses, along with other farm chores.   
Our purpose is to create a safe and peaceful environment where broken children, horses, and  

families can find hope.  There is no charge for the program.  We operate solely on charitable contributions. 
 

Horses tend to mirror the feelings and emotions of their handlers.  Because a horse cannot communicate with 
words, they have to show love and hope through their actions.  With that being said, here is an example of how 
this comes about:  A teenage girl that came to be part of the program was totally convinced that out of the seven 
horses there was not one that liked her...with those feelings one knows that is how she is feeling about the  
people in her life, also.  On the second or third time that she came, we were brushing Chrissy, a lovely  

Arabian.  We were in the stall conversing and as the girl continued to brush her, unexpectedly Chrissy turned 
her head and placed it on the girl's chest.  That episode brought tears to her eyes as she said, "I think she likes 

me".  Chrissy had been a lonely horse and knew the loneliness of this girl.  That is the bonding  
that occurs between the horse and the child or teenager.   

For more information on the program here at Sunrise, please call 920-772-4135 

“In every  
community there  
is work to be done.  
 In every nation, there 
are wounds to heal.   
In every heart there  
is the power to do it.” 

 
-Marianne Willamson 



Mark your 2010 Calendars 
or cut this out and put it on 
the fridge.  Here are the  
garbage/recycling pick up 

dates for 2010. 

July  9 

July  23 

August  13 

August  27 

September  11 

September  24 

October  8 

October  22 

November  12 

November  27 

December  10 

December  24 

Garbage Pick Up   
Every Friday (unless there is a holiday that falls during the week,  
then pick up is on Saturday. 
 

Recycling Pick Up 
2nd and 4th weeks of the month. 

Dates for 2010 as follows: 

January 8 

January 22 

February  12 

February  25 

March  12 

March  26 

April 9 

April 23 

May 14 

May 28 

June  11 

June  25 
 

Guidelines 
• Place trash & recyclable bundles  

at the curb by 7am on your trash  
collection day. 

• We ask that you put your trash      
in clear or white bags and           
recyclables in blue bags or a      

recycling container. 
• Black bags are not acceptable. 
• Holiday Pick Up - If the holiday 

falls before your regular         
pickup day, your pickup will        

be delayed one day.   
• Glass, plastic, aluminum and       
bi-metal containers shall be mixed 
together in a recycling container or 

in blue recycling bags. 
• Newspaper, magazines and card-

board will be tied in bundles or 
placed in grocery bags and placed 
curbside, adjacent to the recycling.  

• Items that cost an extra charge are 
refrigerators, freezers, air condi-
tioners, humidifiers, dehumidifiers, 
computers, tires, large appliances, 
furniture, batteries, and any other 
item that is not considered trash or 
recycling:  YOU MUST CALL US 
FOR PICKUP ON ANY OF 

THESE ITEMS. 

Larry’s Hauling 

1-866-652-7797 or 682-1919 

Reedsville Utility Department Water Softener Survey 
The DNR has regulations concerning the amount of chlorides that our wastewater treatment facility can discharge.  
Currently we are attempting to determine where our chlorides are coming from.  One way we can do this is to find 
out how many homeowners have water softeners.  Please complete this survey and return it to the Clerk-Treasurer’s 

office by March 15, 2010.  We appreciate your time in completing this short survey.   
Reedsville Village Board 

Name:  ________________________________ 
 
Property Address: ________________________ 
 
       _________________________ 

1. Do you have a water softener?        
   ____  Yes        ____  No 
 

If you answered No, please return the survey  
and skip the remaining questions. 

2. Approximately how old is the softener?    
      __________ 

 
3. Is your water softener run by a timer, set to regener-

ate at specific times, not based on water usage?      
     
    _____  Yes      _____  No 
 
4. Is your water softener the “on-demand” type that only  
      regenerates when it is necessary?     
    _____  Yes      ______  No 


